[image: image1.png]




GUIDELINES FOR HIRING OFFICIALS FOR SEASON CONTESTSPRIVATE 

Principals, athletic directors, girls sports directors, assigners and coaches responsible for hiring officials should keep in mind there are certain factors which could make a particular official inappropriate for a specific contest.

A number of reports have been received in the Association Office that officials have been hired who have a more than casual relationship with either one of the schools or one of the coaches involved in the contest.

It is difficult to identify all of the areas one should consider when hiring officials but among them are:  (1) Current member of the faculty of either school involved; (2) Recent member of the faculty of either school; (3) A relative on either team; (4) close personal friend of either coach; (5) Citizen of either community involved; (6) member of immediate family employed or recently reemployed with either school involved.

This is but a partial list of the type of considerations when either hiring an official or when accepting a contract as an official.  All of the items listed above have been identified as violations of good hiring practices which have occurred recently in contests.

The person doing the hiring, as well as the individual being hired should consider such matters before extending or accepting a contract.  It is easy to assume before the contest that no problems will arise because of these kinds of relationships.  Frequently, however, the contest becomes close or tense, and in such cases it is almost impossible for all parties to ignore these close relationships.

Accusations about the judgment used by the person doing the hiring, as well as the person who was hired, and about the honesty of all parties involved are frequently the outcome.  If assigners are used to secure officials forth contests, they should be chosen carefully.  A person who is knowledgeable about the sport, who is fair and impartial and who knows the level of competence for the officials is necessary.  Assigners should be given guidelines to follow as they work to cover the contests for the schools.  Assigners should ask for written guidelines.  Any assigner who does not meet a high standard of ethics should not be used.

